
 

 

Salisbury Area Board - Older and Vulnerable Adults grants report 

 

The Salisbury Area Board’s Health and Wellbeing group met on Monday 4th November, 

including attendances from Karlene Jammeh (Engagement and Partnership Lead), Irene 

Kohler (Older People’s Champion), Anne Trevett (Chair of Safer and Supportive 

Salisbury), Pip Loach (Senior Prevention and Wellbeing Officer), Catherine Darbyshire 

(Senior Resident Engagement Officer). 

Grant applications were reviewed and extensively discussed by the panel of 

volunteers and officers that benefit and improve older and vulnerable residents’ 

health and wellbeing in Salisbury. 

The total amount remaining in the Older and Vulnerable Adults grants fund for 

2024/25 is £2,852.00. 

Two Older and Vulnerable Adults grant applications for Salisbury were presented to the group and the following 

recommendations have been made to the Salisbury Area Board: 

Grant application Project cost Amount 

requested 

Amount 

recommended 

Rationale 

MUSE CIC:  

Yoga for all 

£575.00 £475.00 £475.00 • The panel agreed that this project is a valuable 
initiative to engage and bring together older 
and vulnerable residents living with dementia 
and their carers in the Salisbury community 

• The panel would like to support a pilot project 
at the new premises, with a suggestion in the 
future of a small donation if needed to sustain 
the project 

• The panel recommend the full amount of 
£475.00 to be awarded 

Sounds Better 

CIC: 

Singing for 

Parkinsons 

 

£4,165.00 £1,000.00 £1,000.00 • The panel agreed this project will positively 
impact the lives of older and vulnerable people 
in the Salisbury community area living with 
Parkinsons 

• A positive partnership has been formed with 
the Salisbury Parkinsons Branch to support the 
sessions further 

• The panel recommend the full amount of 
£1,000.00 to be awarded 

TOTAL £4,740.00 £1,475.00 £1,475.00  

 


